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Missouri Music Educators Association

A federated state association of the National Association for Music Education

Dear ,

Your name has been suggested to me as a potential candidate to serve in the MMEA Office of President-Elect for the upcoming 2018-2020 MMEA Administrative term.

I would like to encourage you to seriously consider this nomination.  Below is a brief summary of the nomination, selection and election process, as well as a brief description of the office responsibilities:

Nomination Process

1. Complete all information on the nomination form (attached).

2. Complete the signature page included in the nomination information.  Be sure that you have your administrator sign the form.

3. Scan & Email the form to Gary Brandes (president@mmea.net)

4. Ground Mail the original forms to Gary Brandes at the address included on the form.

Selection/Election Process

1. The current MMEA Vice-Presidents and eleven MMEA District Presidents and the seven MMEA Vice-Presidents will review all nominations that are received on Wednesday, January 25, 2017.  (The opening day of the conference)

2. The selection committee will recommend two candidates for each office to be placed on the election ballot for the 2018-2020 Administrative Term.

3. Potential candidates will be notified if they were selected to be included on the election ballot during the MMEA conference. 

a. Candidates selected to be included on election ballot will be introduced at the Fourth General Session on Saturday, January 28, 2017 at 12:00pm.

4. Candidates running for office will write a brief biography to be included in the MSM Magazine as well as posted on the MMEA Website.

5. The voting process will take place during the conference pre-registration for the 2018 MMEA Conference.

6. All candidates will be notified of the election results prior to the 2018 MMEA Conference.

MMEA Officer Responsibilities Overview – Vice-Presidents
MMEA Area Vice-Presidents will assume the following responsibilities during their two-year administrative term:

1. Represent your area in a continuing effort to provide outstanding musical experiences for our students and teachers throughout Missouri.

2. Write four articles per year (eight total) for the Missouri School Music Magazine.

a. February, April, August, November

3. Attend six (6) MMEA Board of Directors Meetings (Tan-Tar-A Resort).

a. February, April, August

4. Coordinate the audition/selection process for performing ensembles within your area for the two MMEA Conferences of your term.

5. Secure clinic sessions within your area for the two MMEA Conferences of your term.

6. Preside over all sessions within your area for the two MMEA Conferences of your term.

a. Concerts & Clinics
MMEA Officer Responsibilities Overview – President-Elect
MMEA President-Elect will assume the following responsibilities during their six-year administrative term:
1. President-Elect (Two-Years)

a. Coordinate all aspects of the performing ensemble portion of the MMEA Conference.

b. Assist the President & Conference Manager with scheduling the MMEA Conference.

c. Other duties as needed.

2. President

a. Represent & Advocate for Music Education on a state and national level.

b. Provide leadership over the MMEA Board of Directors and Advisory Council

c. Work in cooperation with the President-Elect and Conference Manager in oversight of all aspects pertaining to the annual MMEA In-Service Workshop/Conference.

d. Write four articles per year (eight total) for the Missouri School Music Magazine.

i. February, April, August, November
e. Preside over six (6) MMEA Board of Directors Meetings (Tan-Tar-A Resort).

i. February, April, August
3. Past-President

a. Provide mentorship to the President and President-Elect as needed.

b. Coordinate the MMEA Hall of Fame selection process

c. Other duties as needed.

Thank you for your consideration to serve Music Education as an officer of MMEA.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes for your second semester and for the New Year!  I look forward to seeing you at the conference.

Sincerely,

Gary
Gary Brandes
President, MMEA

president@mmea.net 

573-306-5961 (Cell)













